February 13, 2013

Dr. Richey and Henderson County Board of Education:
Personnel Report:  
The Athletic Department accepted Clay Clevenger’s resignation as Head Football Coach on February 10, 2013, effective immediately.  The job was posted on February 10th, as well.  Mrs. Sugg and I have put together a Selection Committee to begin the process of hiring a new football coach.  The first meeting will be held on Monday, February 18, 2013.  We hope to screen the applications the week of March 4th and interview applicants the week of March 11th.  I hope to announce the new coach on March 18th.
Sports Information:
The Winter Sports Season is beginning its post season tournaments.  Girls and Boys Basketball Teams are both the top seeds in our district and are guaranteed a spot in the regional tournament.  The District Championships will be held in Union County on February 20th and February 21st at 7 p.m.  The girls have a 22-2 record and the boys have a 24-4 record.  A 20 win season is an outstanding accomplishment!
The Swim Team has had a great season under the helm of new coach, Beth Satterfield.  The regional was held last week in Owensboro.  The Boys Team qualified 7 swimmers to participate in the State Meet, which will be held in Louisville this weekend.
Softball and Baseball Teams held try-outs this past weekend.  
Track has already held 2 indoor meets this year in preparation for the Mason Dixon Games in Louisville.  
Archery Team has had a successful season as well.  They are gearing up for the Regional and State Tournaments in March.  The Regional Meet will be held at Hopkins County Central High School on March 1st and 2nd.

Bass Fishing:  
PROS:
· More Students Involved in Extracurricular Activities at HCHS (Boys/Girls)
· Gets Students Outdoors
· Leadership Development
CONCERNS:
· Cost
· Liability/Safety

Henderson County High School continues to be in compliance with all KHSAA By-Laws.

Respectfully Submitted:

Vivian Tomblin
HCHS Athletic Director

